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T O P   L I N E S 
KEYSTONE LABRADOR RETRIEVER CLUB  

SPRING 2017 

Hello Keystone LRC Members, 
 
On Sunday, April 2nd, Keystone Labrador Retriever Club held their very first Annual 

Dinner and Recognition Program at the Plymouth Country Club.    

 At the dinner, we took a trip down memory lane to reflect back to the beginning of 

the Club and give a quick summary of what the Club has accomplished to date. 

 I am sure some of you can remember that very first meeting at Edie Castor's home, 

in 2010.    A group of like minded lab people gathered to discuss if there was inter-

est in establishing a Lab Ret Club in the Philadelphia area. 

From there the group went full steam ahead.   Officers/Board Members, Club Name 

& Logo, Bylaws, Meetings, Events and Activities.    

We started off with a Conformation Match and from there we did several more and 

on to the Supported Entry at Bucks and this year adding Lehigh KC and the Bronx 

County KC.  For those of you who weren't able to attend the Bronx Show, the lab 

entry was 103.   Thanks to Mickie Kelly, the trophies for all the supported entries 

are fantastic.    Keystone's Supported Entry at Bucks, in particular, is now known for 

the crystal trophies, as well as, the great lunch and raffle, AND the wonderful hospi-

tality of our members. 

Then we have the Obedience Matches.  Thanks to Karen Vare's expertise and hard 

work, those matches are the best in the Mid-Atlantic area.   They are attended by 

some of the top ranked obedience people, as a warm-up to the National.  That in of 

itself speaks to the quality of the match.   Not to mention the fact that the Obedi-

ence Match is the top money maker for the Club.  

We then added the Fun Field Days, which have now progressed to the 

point of offering the WC test.  Thanks to Joanne Summers, one of our 

own members, who is certified to test for this title. 

Other activities that the Club has held over the years are Eye clinics 

with Dr. Rubin, and scheduled various speakers at our general 

meetings……... 

President: Georgann Syphard 

Vice President: Karen Vare 

Secretary: Edie Castor 

Treasurer: Wilson Smith 

Board Of Directors: 

Mickie Kelly, Terri Shober, 

Ann Tyler, Rocco Spinelli, 

Kathy LaFrana 

Committees:  

Conformation: Edie Castor  

(Chair) 

Obedience/Rally: Karen Vare 

(Chair) 

Field Day: Karen Vare (Chair) 

Judges: Georgann Syphard 

(Chair) 

Hospitality: Vacant (Chair) 

Website: Renee Willis 

(WebMaster) 

Membership Coordinator:  

Terri Shober 

Sunshine Club: Faith Hynd-

man 

AKC Relationship Coordina-

tor: Darlene Pors 

Trophies: Mickie Kelly (Chair) 

Newsletter Editor: Kathy 

LaFrana; email: 

vixenscup@yahoo.com 

 

**President’s Message cont’d on  page 21 
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BRAGS! BRAGS! BRAGS! BRAGS! BRAGS! BRAGS! 

 

Submitted by Jane Frantz: 

      I am so proud of both my Labrador Retrievers!  

      OTCH Kerrybrook's Huyana Stormee UDX3 PCDX OM2 BN VER RAE, at age 11+ still loves to 
work and enjoys showing all the time. She received her PCDX title and her RAE title both in 2016.  She 
has also been invited to attend the Rally Nationals in RAE in Perry, Georgia. 

      I would also like to announce OTCH RHUMBLINE'S GUINESS' DREAM CHASER @ WILLOWDALE 
UDX OM2 BN GN GO VER RAE JH CGC,  my Guiness, did great for me this year too!  He received his 
OTCH, UDX, VER and RAE titles this year.  He has also been invited to attend the Rally Nationals in RAE 
in Perry, Georgia. He received his OTCH with a HIT & HC at the Lehigh Valley Kennel Club on December 
17, 2016. 

 My guys are awesome!!! 

 

          

 

      

 

BRAGS Cont’d on next page 
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BRAGS! BRAGS! BRAGS! BRAGS! BRAGS! BRAGS! 

 

Submitted by Christina Trojak: 

       Balewater Ignatius of Stormy C (Stormy C Tina of Balewater  x GCH Glaceridge Tabatha Granite) 
was awarded WD/BOW for his first two points at the Middle Peninsula Kennel Club Of Virginia shows 
under Mrs. Suzanne D. Hemminger. He also was awarded Best Puppy in Match at the Keystone LRC 
match under Bob Shober (Pembroke). "Iggy's" breeders/owners are Christina and Steve Trojak and Sue 
Schultze. 

 

 

 

 

 

Submitted by Kathy LaFrana: 

       Whisperingpines Zen’s Magic Spell BN RN CD CGC WC (MELLO) earned his 3rd leg and Preferred 
Novice title at the Lehigh Valley Kennel Club Trial on February 5, 2017. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

   

 

          

 
BRAGS Cont’d on next page 
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BRAGS! BRAGS! BRAGS! BRAGS! BRAGS! BRAGS! 

Submitted by Sara Thornton, DVM: 

       Every dog show person wants to grab the brass ring. In AKC conformation classes, that is the title of 
Champion. I’ve been competing with Labrador Retrievers for over twenty years. Every time one of my 
dogs completed a championship, it was a big event. It is a title that is not easily earned. This weekend 
my Orchid finished that title with two major wins in three days. I know people that are not involved in 
the show world may not understand how much this means to somebody like me. My non-dog friends 
humor me, not understanding why, but know this is really a big deal to me. 

       I have to admit, I got very discouraged at times along the journey. From birth, Orchid was all I want 
in a Lab. Her structure was as close to my idea of perfect as I think I could ever expect. From her tight 
feet to her straight off the back tail set, her balanced body with her dense coat, she was what I look for 
in a quality Labrador. Add to that her easy to live with temperament and her outstanding trainability, 
she is simply a great dog. 

       Friend and retired professional dog show handler, Kitty Burke, has always been in Orchid’s corner. 
Kitty took Orchid out early for her first outing with a pro and nearly won Best Puppy in Show with her! 
But, hey, being in the top three wasn’t bad! I knew Orchid was good. I really thought she was THAT 
good. But, as luck has it, she took her time accumulating the points she needed. After Kitty’s retirement, 
I continued to show Orchid and also put her with professional handlers Heather Bremmer and Kevin 
Bednar. 

       Orchid never seemed to mind going on the road; I was always glad to have her back home. I am 
pretty sure she missed her spot on the couch when she was away. But, those days are over. She will at-
tend shows in the performance events with me from now on. No more beauty pageants.  

           Champion Canterbury’s Pink Orchid Diamond CGC RE WC is on to the next phase of her life. 
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UPCOMING EVENTS 

 

Bucks County Kennel Club, Inc.  

76th All-Breed Dog Show and Obedience  

& Rally Trial  

Saturday, May 6, 2017  

Tinicum Park  

Erwinna, PA  

Supported Entry by Keystone Labrador  

Retriever Club  

(Sweepstakes and Veteran Sweepstakes)  

Entries close April 19, 2017 at noon  

 

 

 

LABRADOR RETRIEVER CLUB of the POTOMAC 

42nd Specialty 

APRIL 11-14, 2017 

Frederick, Maryland 

 
 

EVENTS continued on next page 
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UPCOMING EVENTS (cont’d) 

 

 

 

 

 
 

EVENTS continued on next page 
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UPCOMING EVENTS (Cont’d) 

 

EVENTS continued on next page 
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UPCOMING EVENTS (Cont’d) 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

The LABRADOR RETRIEVER CLUB, INC. 

NATIONAL SPECIALTY 

October 7-14, 2017 

Brooklyn, CT 

 

See www.labrapalooza.com for more details 
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Feature  

 

 

 
       Welcome to our Member Spotlight. Each newsletter will help you get to know one member of KLRC. 

This month we get to meet yours truly: 

     Kathy LaFrana 

                  My life with the Labrador Retriever started in 1985.  I acquired a male yellow puppy from 
Dennis Livesay of Amberfield Kennels in New Jersey.  A year before that my long time high school friend 
introduced me to dog shows and I got hooked but she breeds and shows basset hounds and I knew they 
were not my breed. Another friend had a lab and I loved her so I wanted to start out with labs. Boy, did I 
make the right decision.   

                    Wetlands Amberfield Sandman (“Magic”) as my 
puppy was later named,  became my constant companion 
and best friend and my Heart dog.  I was introduced to so 
many things and I wanted to try them all. We started with 
conformation and obedience. Magic excelled at everything. 
He was just so smart and had such a desire to please that I 
could teach him anything. I put 6 points on him myself in 
the breed ring both here and in Canada.  I also showed him 
in obedience in Canada and he actually earned a High In Tri-
al up there from the Novice class. I also did field work with 
him. He loved that too. He earned his WC and then went on 
to get his AKC Junior Hunter title and NAHRA Started Dog 
title (I think that is what it was called.. That was a long time 
ago). He ended up with an American and Canadian  CDX but 
never got his UD because he could no longer jump those 
huge heights anymore. He could do all the Utility exercises.. 
He just could not jump 36 inches anymore. (That was back 
when AKC was insane with their jump heights). We also did 
some Agility and Flyball but we didn’t compete in these. 

                   I lost Magic in 1997 at the age of 12 due to canine wobblers. It was and still is the worse day of 
my life. I could no longer attend any dog shows or events without turning into a basket case so I quit the 
dog show scene. I had just gotten married and decided to pursue another one of my dreams, horses. 
Since my husband was afraid of the normal size horse we ended up buying a farm and getting miniature 

SPOTLIGHT cont’d on next page 

Magic and I getting First Place at Mid-Jersey in 

1986 
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MeMBEr SPOTLIGHT (CONT’D)  

horses. I started breeding and showing them and had a lot of fun doing it. After I lost Magic I did get 
another lab. Her name was Vixen. She didn’t like anything except Agility so I worked with her there. We 
had fun but I could never run fast enough to keep up with her so we never competed. After Vixen passed 
I got a male puppy from Gladys Rogers of Snowden Hill kennel. Stormy was gorgeous and would have 
easily finished his championship had it not been for all his heath problems at an early age. He ended up 
being a couch potato but I loved him just the same. 
           Which brings me up to the present. As most of you know I now have WhisperingPines Zen’s Magic 
Spell (Mello) from John and Barb Sebalusky. He is as smart as Magic was and so far he has 6 titles at the 
end of his name. I was finally able to go back into the dog world without breaking down… (how many 
years did that take??)  I am no longer breeding or showing the horses but I still have 4 of them.  
           I’ve now started Mello in Nosework. It is a fun and new thing to do with my dog. I plan to keep 
doing new and fun things with my Mello for as long as we can. We hope to see club members at a dog 
show soon! Now that you know me, come up and say Hi! 

 
        
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

Mello and I at the Potomac last year 
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JANUARY MATCH Highlights 

 

LAB PUPPIES!!! 

 

          Our puppy match held on January 14th was great fun for all involved!  We had 25 
puppies and adults participate and our judges, Micki Beerman (Brooklyn) and Bob 
Shober (Pembroke) did a great job making it a fun experience for the pups and for their 
owners.  —- Edie Castor 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
          Best Puppy - Iggy, owned by Christina and Steve Trojak    
          Best of Opposite Puppy - Whiskey Tango, owned by Andrea Robertson. 
          (sorry—didn’t get a win photo ) 
 
 
 
 
 
                      Boy, matching is hard work —> 

 MATCH Continued on next page 

Under judge Robert Shober:  

Best Adult- Taylor, owned by Rocco 

and Shirley Spinelli      

Best of Opposite Adult - Remy, owned 

by Fabian Negron and Tom Flaherty 
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January match (cont’d) 

        

          

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

Best Adult - Taylor, owned by Roc-

co and Shirley Spinelli      

 

Best of Opposite Adult - Henry, 

owned by Carol Zembroski 

Under judge Mickie Beerman -  

Best Puppy - Russ, owned by Fabian 
Negron and Tom Flaherty 

 

Best of Opposite Puppy - Stella, 
owned by Faith Hyndman. 

MATCH Continued on next page 
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January match (cont’d) 

 

           

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

    

  

MORE 

MATCH  

HIGHLIGHTS 
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March obedience match 

 

          On March 11th, 2017, KLRC held our annual obedience match at the K9 Jym in 

Colmar, PA.  This year we decided to rent the entire facility, allowing us to expand the 

number of rings from four to six (Rally, Novice, 2 Open rings and 2 utility rings).  This was 

a large undertaking because of the manpower necessary to judge and steward but we did 

it.  We tripled our Novice and Rally entries from last year, making this the largest entry we 

have ever had for a match.  The club grossed just under $2,400.00.   

        Thank you to all the club members who volunteered their time to make this event 

such a success.  Nanci Alldred, Brett Amdor, Edie Castor, Nancy Guerrini, Jacqui 

Hartranft, Mickie Kelly, Kathy LaFrana, Jody Parisi, Terri Shober, Wilson Smith, Rocco 

Spinelli, Shirley Spinelli, Joanne Summers, Georgann Syphard and Anne Tyler.  You all 

were there early and stayed late to clean up.   

To all the judges and friends of KLRC, thank you for all your help.  Chris Allen, Barbara 

Doering, Barbara Jennings, Jeannie Ludlow, Carol McCarthy, Sue McVie, and Jenn 

Weinik.   

Please consider joining us next year to see all the incredible handlers who participate at 

this match.   

Karen Vare 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

Dover with sissy (Heather ) in his crate at 

the Keystone match!  

Photos submitted by Nanci Alldred 
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First annual recognition banquet 

         

                Keystone LRC's FIRST Annual Dinner and Recognition Program, to 
celebrate the achievements of our wonderful dogs, was held on Sunday, 
April 2, 2017.   Thanks to Mickie, Rocco and Shirley, Karen Vare and 
Nancy G.  for pulling this together.  It was a spectacular event! Here Are 
some photos in case you missed it. As you can see it was an event not to be 
missed so plan to be there next year!!! 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

    

  BANQUET Continued on next page 



16 

recognition banquet (cont’d) 

  

DOOR PRIZES 

GALORE!!! 
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news 

 
AKC Announces new sanctioned dog sport:   

AKC Scent Work 
 
          The American Kennel Club, the leading authority on dogs, is 
pleased to announce the launch of its newest sport, AKC Scent 
Work. Scent Work is a sport that mimics the task of working De-
tection Dogs - such as narcotics dogs or explosives dogs - to find a 
specific scent and communicate to the handler that the scent has 
been found. It is a positive, challenging activity that allows dogs 
the opportunity to use their strongest natural sense in a way that 
is fun, engaging, and that builds and strengthens a foundation of 
trust between the handler and the dog. 
 
          In AKC Scent Work the dog is searching in a pre-defined search area for the hidden odor, which is 
either an essential oil or handler scent, depending on the class. Searches take place in a variety of envi-
ronments, including an area with Containers, Interior, Exterior, and Buried. There are four difficulty lev-
els for each element—Novice, Advanced, Excellent, and Master—and factors such as the size of the 
search area, the number of hides, whether the number of hides is known or unknown to the handler, 
and the maximum height of the hides will change with the difficulty level. The most accomplished dogs 
will also be eligible for The Detective Class, which contains many hides in a variety of environments. 
 
          All dogs (purebred and mixed breeds) can participate provided they are AKC-registered, enrolled 
with AKC Canine Partners, listed in the Purebred Alternative Listing (PAL) program or recorded in the 
Foundation Stock Service (FSS) program.  
 
          “We have already received significant interest from clubs, participants, and potential judges,” said 
Stephanie Kennerley, Sports and Events Project Coordinator in charge of Scent Work. “Scent Work pro-
vides a stimulating activity for dogs. Owners will enjoy watching their dogs use their nose to solve these 
unique puzzles. We are excited to make this activity a new AKC sport.” 
 
          Because of the tremendous interest, the sport will be ramped up in phases. The AKC is currently 
accepting applications from existing and new clubs seeking to become licensed to hold Scent Work tri-
als. Approved clubs are being notified and Scent Work will be added to their club profiles beginning 
May 1. Applications are also being accepted for Scent Work judges. A judge’s education class is under 
development and is tentatively scheduled to be available by May 1. A list of approved judges will be 
available on the AKC website after June 1. Processing of event applications will begin on August 1. Scent 
Work trials can be held on or after October 1, 2017. 
 
To learn more about AKC Scent Work or to find the appropriate applications, please visit the AKC web-
site. 
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Meeting minutes 

KLRC General Meeting Minutes - January 14, 2017 
 

Sec Report: Nothing new, minutes from last meeting were sent out in November 
 
Treasurers Report:  Made about $1500 profit in 2016  Special recognition to the Obedience Match and 
it’s contribution to the clubs profit.  I will send out annual report under separate cover.  
 
Canine Learning Experience: Not our year this year ,but in 2018.  Mid Jersey will be handling it this year. 
Feb 4-5 
 
Obedience Match: March 11th   
5 rings and already have $760 in entry fees already 
CGC testing as well 
Volunteers needed!!!!!!  Please let Karen Vare know 
 
 
Bronx Supported Entry in late March  We are supporting Sunday with judge Carole Coode 
We are doing basic trophies for that show (baskets) 
 
 
Bucks Supported Entry: our judge Roy Cohn had to pull out and now our new judge is Alison Rogers 
from Devonshires 
Sweeps judge is Paul Rudy 
 
Lunch again will be offered. 
 
Trophy Committee: All have been purchased for Bucks 
 
Recognition Program:  
 
Plymouth County Club  we will have our own room on April 2nd beginning about 4-7 
 
3 food options (beef, chicken and vegetarian) 
 
Cash Bar, then the dinner and the program to follow. 
 
About $30-$35 a head……….. 
 
 

MINUTES Continued on next page 
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Meeting minutes (cont’d) 

Program: A form will be emailed for members to apply for an award.  Please send back a pic of the dog 
to go with the form.  Awards for accomplishments for your dogs throughout the year, 
 
Fun Field Day: No update at this time 
 
Lehigh Show supported entry in the Fall:  We committed to this for 2017 and will decide later if we will 
continue. 
 
Newsletter: Kathy has done a great job as the newsletter editor!  Please send your articles and brags for 
the next newsletter to Kathy LaFrana. 
 
Website: We have a new webmaster so there has been a shift in the site.  Take a look and see how it 
looks to  you! 
 
Slate: Georgann President, Wilson Treasurer. Kathy BOD and Terri BOD.  No nominations came from the 
floor and were closed. 
 
Old Biz: Logo wear.  Samples are complete and we will bring to the next meeting. 
 
Possible ideas for charitable donations:  
 
Perkiomenville SPCA had a fire and might need assistance. 
 
Submitted by Edie Castor 

 MINUTES Continued on next page 
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Meeting minutes (cont’d) 

Keystone Labrador Retriever Club General Meeting 

March 5, 2017 

Georgann Syphard called the meeting to order at 12:06.  In attendance:  Brett Amdor, Nancy Guerrini, Mickie Kelly, Kathy LaFrana, 

Gretchen Lerch, Bob Shober, Terri Shober, Barbara Smith, Wilson Smith, Rocco Spinelli, Georgann Syphard and Karen Vare.  

Secretary’s Report 

The meeting minutes from January 16th, 2017 were approved. 

Treasurer’s Report 

Wilson Smith reported that the club had approximately $10,000.00 in the bank.  The membership renewals, successful confor-

mation match and upcoming obedience match all added to the increasing balance. 

Obedience Report 

Karen Vare reported that this match would be the club’s largest.  Total entries were totaling over $2,200.00.  Volunteers are need-

ed to work the entire day.  Judging will start at 8:20 a.m. 

 Bronx Supported Entry 

Syphard stated that the show date would be March 26th, 2017.  The judge is Carole Ann Coode, Warringah Labrador Retrievers, 

England.  Keystone is sponsoring trophies for BOB, BOS, WD and WB.  The trophies are going to be Pennsylvania Redware.  Mid-

Jersey LRC is supporting the Friday and Saturday shows. 

Bucks County Kennel lub Supported Entry   

The Bucks County KC show will be on May 6th, 2017.  The judge is going to be Allison Rogers, of Devonshire’s Labrador Retrievers in 

Portland Oregon.  Sweeps is going to be judged by Paul Rudy of Amberlyn Labrador Retrievers.  The trophies are crystal again this 

year for conformation.  A dumbbell holder and pocket first aid kit are the trophies for obedience and a leather slip lead and pocket 

first aid kits are for rally.  Bucks County KC has given us the same ring and tent setup with parking in the same location.  There will 

be a lunch and a raffle.  The club will be sponsoring a basket for the raffle.   

Recognition/Awards Dinner 

The recognition dinner is going to be held at the Plymouth Country Club on April 2, 2017.  Cocktail hour, with cash bar, will be from 

3-4 p.m., dinner to follow.  The cost will be $40.00 per person.  Send your menu choices to Mickie Kelly.  The recognition portion of 

the evening will be organized by Rocco Spinelli.  Please send Rocco all your information, including photos.  During the discussion it 

was mentioned that some members had not received the e-mail about the dinner, Mickie is going to re-send the information to 

the club members.  

Newsletter 

Kathy LaFrana asked for information for the upcoming newsletter due around April 1, 2017.  She asked for volunteers to be fea-

tured in the member spotlight.  Kathy is going to also be adding litter information to the newsletter, she asked for puppy pictures.   

 MINUTES Continued on next page 
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Meeting minutes (cont’d) 

Elections 

Rocco Spinelli state that there were four positions open on the board, President, Treasurer, and two board of director positions.  

Georgann Syphard for President.  Wilson Smith for Treasurer.  Kathy LaFrana for Board of Director and Terri Shober for Board of 

Director.  The slate was uncontested so Rocco made a motion to accept the slate, Barbara Smith seconded, the slate was accepted. 

New Business 

Labrapalooza, October 7th-15th in Brooklyn, Ct.  Rocco Spinelli stated that the Mid-Jersey LRC and the National Club have joined 

together to present their specialty and the National is a week’s worth of events to be held in Brooklyn, Ct..  There are going to be 

field events, several days of conformation and obedience events.  Rocco said it is going to be a great time to celebrate our Labra-

dors.  Information is available through the Mid Jersey LRC or Labrapalooza.com. 

Georgann stated our next General meeting will be held at the May 6th Bucks County KC show.  Georgann asked for a motion to 

adjourn. 

The motion to adjourn was made by Rocco and Mickie seconded.  The meeting adjourned at 12:38. 

Respectfully submitted, 

Karen Vare 

 

 

**PRESIDENTS Message Continued from Page 1: 

The Club communicates all these events through our Website, now handled by Sara Thornton, our Facebook page updated by 

Edie Castor and our newsletter, Top Lines, edited by Kathy LaFrana.   

The Club has various Board Members over the years, who have given of their time to attend Board meetings and coordinate and 

attend all the various events. Our current Board Members are: Wilson Smith , treasurer;  Karen Vare, VP; Edie Castor, secretary; 

Mickie Kelly, Terri Shober, Rocco Spinelli, Kathy LaFrana, and  Ann Tyler. 

Lastly, Keystone LRC's FIRST Annual Dinner and Recognition Program, to celebrate the achievements of our wonderful dogs, 

was held on Sunday, April 2nd.   Thanks to Mickie, Rocco and Shirley, Karen Vare and Nancy G.  for pulling this together.  It was 

a spectacular event! 

As with any club, it is the members who are the foundation, those who attend meetings and those who support the club activi-

ties.  So a special thank you to the members of Keystone Lab Ret Club, without you, the Club wouldn't be where it is today.  

Thank you for all your support.  

                                            

                                        Georgann Syphard, KLRC President 
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notices 

 
    

 

 

 
 
 
 

Next Club Meetings 
 

Next Board Meeting -  April 23rd at Wegman’s. Next General 
Member’s Meeting - May 6th, at Bucks County Kennel Club 

Show following our conformation judging.   
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

  

 

 

Don’t forget to visit our club website at www.keystonelrc.com   

or on Facebook at 

www.facebook.com/KeystoneLRC 

A quote to remember…. 

"...He is your friend, your partner, your defender, your dog. You are his life, his love, his leader. He will be yours, 

faithful and true, to the last beat of his heart. You owe it to him to be worthy of such devotion..."  Unknown 

http://www.keystonelrc.com/

